Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

Geoffrey Hodges, Chair
Dora Rapalyea
Debbie Bartz
Cemetery Trustees
John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes - July 20, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman, Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary, Dora Rapalyea

Trustee, Debbie Bartz

Sexton

Visitors:

David Rapalyea

Minutes of June 15, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: The tree work in the Congregational Cemetery has been completed. The Cemetery Trustees are very pleased with the care and consideration that Bill Partridge and his team took during this very delicate project. A number of small pine trees have been cut in the Oak Hill Cemetery.

New Business: David Rapalyea came in to show the committee the signs for the remaining cemeteries. The committee hopes to have all the signs put in place in the very near future.

The gate at Mills Cemetery needs to be repaired and Fellows Cemetery also needs a gate.

The stonewall around the Baptist Cemetery has been cleared of leaves and debris. Much work needs to be done in all seven cemeteries. We invite anyone to come and join us in our quest to preserve and improve our very beautiful and historic cemeteries.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: August 17, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 4:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees